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Above: Michael Abe 
Feature:  Dr. Eric Adams and original 
1941 Registration Identification Cards 

March 4, 2018 - After 44 hours of non-

stop snowfall we were glad to see that 
Mr. Michael Abe (Victoria) and Dr. Eric 
Adams (Edmonton) were able make it 
safely to the Centre to present their 
Landscapes of Injustice project recap.   

Michael is the Project Manager 
of this 7-year project which began in 
2014. He is a Nikkei Sansei and is based 
at the University of Victoria.  He has been 
involved in the Japanese Canadian 
community in Ontario and Victoria.   
 
 
 

He has been past-president of the 
Victoria Nikkei Cultural Society, editor of 
the Victoria Nikkei Forum and involved 
with the National Association of 
Japanese Canadians (NJCA).  

Eric is a Law Professor at the 
University of Alberta, Faculty of Law.  He 
is currently leading the legal historical 
research team of Landscapes of Injustice, 
a large SSHRC (Social Sciences and 
Humanities Research Council of Canada) 
funded inter-disciplinary research project 
investigating the dispossession of 
Japanese Canadians during the 1940s. 
Eric outlined the aspects of the War 
Measures Act and a guided timeline of 
various Orders-In-Councils that were 
inflicted on the Japanese Canadian 
community.  He showed court 
proceeding case files and samples of 
original "Letters of Loss" and discussed 
the impact of the dispossession of 
property loss. 
 

“Landscapes” continued on Page 3. 
 

 
 

LOCATED AT 

CALGARY NIKKEI CULTURAL 
& SENIORS CENTRE 

2236 – 29th Street SW 
Calgary, Alberta   T3E 2K2 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

Monday thru Friday 
8:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Closed Weekends & Holidays 

(Subject to change.) 
 

CONTACT US 

Office Administrator: Mari Sasaki 
TEL:  (403) 242-4143 

EMAIL:  cjcamain@shaw.ca 
WEBSITE: 

www.calgaryjca.com 
 

“The Landscapes of Injustice Project” 
 

Fact Finding!  
by Pat Jetté 

http://www.vncs.ca/wordpress/
http://www.landscapesofinjustice.com/
mailto:cjcamain@shaw.ca
http://www.calgaryjca.com/
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2017 - 2018 
CJCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT, Roger Teshima 

rteshima.cjca@shaw.ca 
 
VICE-PRESIDENT, Maureen Coleman 

TREASURER, Shirley Shigematsu 

SECRETARY, Harvey Tanaka 

PAST-PRESIDENT, Joanne Planidin 

 

DIRECTORS  

Chris Booth 

Tomoko Button 

Yukiko Moriya 

Rocky Oishi 

Yoshiko Planidin 

Kiyomi Planidin Wong 

 

COMMUNITY & SENIORS 
FOUNDATION BOARD 

PRESIDENT, Brenda Nugent  

TREASURER, Margaret Tanaka 

SECRETARY, Christine Nugent 

 

DIRECTORS  
Paul Jetté 

Allan Okabe 
 

SUPPORT SERVICES 

ADVERTISING, Bob Planidin 

LIBRARY, NJCA-Japanese 

QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER, Pat Jetté 

WEBMASTER, Allan Okabe 

 

CONTACT 

Directors may be contacted 
through: 

cjcamain@shaw.ca 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photo:   
Michael, Roger & Eric (Landscapes of 
Injustice Workshop) 

In early April, I had a wonderful and 

thought provoking morning visiting the 
Atomic Dome and the Hiroshima Peace 
Memorial Park. After hours of walking, 
viewing, reading and photo taking, I sat 
beside the Motoyasu River to 
contemplate what I had just experienced. 
As I sat under the blossoming cherry 
trees, a few of the petals floated down to 
begin a carpet of pale pink. They made 
me think about the falling tears that were 
shed during a show I had just witnessed 
in the National Peace Memorial Hall that 
told the stories of the children who were 
at their school that fateful day. Peace and 
harmony must not be taken for granted. 
The fight to achieve and maintain peace 
is a cause worth the effort. Good things 
will come to our community and its 
members but we all need to share in the 
effort to ensure that happens.  

Last year at this time, we had 
already held our AGM and had elected 
our new Board of Directors. This year’s 
AGM had been postponed (May 6), so I 
can’t report on what happened but I can 
tell you that the current Board is 
excitedly making plans to create an AGM 
that is meaningful and worthy of your 
presence.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

NAJC Community Renewal 
Fund 

I am most pleased to inform you that our 

application for funding through the 
Community Renewal Fund of the 
National Association of Japanese 
Canadians has been approved. This  
$24,000 grant is earmarked specifically 
for our renovation plans for our kitchen. 
Obviously, it would not pay for a 
complete overhaul of the facilities in our 
kitchen but it will allow us to get started 
with the most pressing of our needs and 
will address some safety and efficiency 
issues. Thank you to Shirley Shigematsu 
for her excellent work in completing a 
well-written application.  

 
“Toll the bell for peace” 

Hiroshima Memorial Park 
 

“President” continued on Page 3. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

President’s Report 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Roger Teshima 

mailto:rteshima.cjca@shaw.ca
mailto:cjcamain@shaw.ca
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“President” continued 

NIKKEI CENTRE STORAGE 
CLEAN-UP 

A very successful clean-up of our storage 

areas took place on Saturday, March 10. Many 
volunteers from our various user groups came 
out, not only to clean out their space but also 
to help remove items that had been sitting in 
our storage rooms and cupboards for a long 
time. Best of all, most of our users of the 
facility had already done a clearing and re-
organization of their own items prior to that 
Saturday. Thank you to all those who 
attended that morning to help and, again, a 
special thanks go to Doug Ohama and John 
Coleman who used their vehicles to haul away 
the unwanted items.  
 

“Landscapes” continued 

Michael explained how the project was 
broken up into various clusters to study and 
develop teaching aids.  This was 
accomplished by researching archival files, 
tracing historical sources, interviews, 
cataloguing and digitizing documents. To 
further highlight what was achieved by the 
clusters, he prepared a mini-case study on 3 of 
our members.  These family bios were 
participants of the CJCA's publication of 
"Okage Sama De".  He was able to uncover a 
paper trail of unseen documents that their 
parents and grandparents were coping with. 

"Knowledge Mobilization" is Phase 
2 of this project.  The plan is to communicate 
their findings via a travelling museum, 
educational curriculum and public database 
of the research material that was collected. 

Many thanks to Eric and Mike for 
updating everyone and we look forward to 
hear about Phase 2! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CJCA (BNG) 
BUSINESS NETWORKING GROUP 
FEBRUARY MEETING REPORT 

 
by Yukiko Moriya 

CJCA Business Network Group’s 1st meeting 

in 2018 was held at the Nikkei Center on Feb 
13th to provide some tax tips for personal and 
small business owners. It was open to the 
public, and a few general members came to 
attend the meeting. 

Our special guest presenters were 
Ms. Jesse Vu & Mr. Ethan Dang at Exceedia 
Consultant Ltd. 

All the information was useful for 
both individual and business owners. After 
the presentation, people had an opportunity 
to ask more tax questions that were related to 
everyone’s unique situation. Tax rules and 
regulations change every year and we usually 
let our accountant to handle them all. 
However, from time to time, it’s important to 
refresh our knowledge with up-to-date 
information about Tax. Exceedia Consultant 
Ltd. specializes in financial literacy education 
to individuals and business owners and they 
are providing many free workshops regularly. 
More information about their services and 
schedule for the workshop is here.  
www.exceedia.ca 

Many thanks to Jesse & Ethan at 
Exceedia Consulting Ltd. providing us 
valuable information. Also thanks to the 
people who attended our meeting and hope 
you enjoy our house-made meal as well!! 

For CJCA BNG future meetings and 
events, please check our Facebook page 
(CJCA Business Network) and connect with us 
so that you will be notified about our future 
meetings. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Multicultural Night Hitmen Game 
by the CJCA BNG  

 
“It was such a wonderful and honored 
experience holding the Japanese flag and 
singing the Canadian National Anthem on the 
red carpet in the official NHL hockey arena. I 
would strongly recommend signing up for this 
event in the future to many other people in our 
community.” (Japan delegate; Mr. Tomoatsu 
Miyagi) 
“It was an honour and a privilege to carry the 
Japanese flag onto the Saddledome ice. It was 
exhilarating and humbling to be in front of such 
a large crowd celebrating multiculturalism in 
Canada. So many flags, so many nations. I am 
so glad the Japanese community got a chance 
to celebrate Japanese culture. Thank you to the 
CJCA for this unique opportunity. If they decide 
to do this next year, I would love to do it again.” 
(Japan delegate; Mr. Calvin Jim)  

Despite the limited time to promote 
the event, a total of 40 people purchased the 
ticket to enjoy the event on March 4th, 2018. 
And because of this total number of 
attendees, we were able to send 2 delegates 
from our community and big thank you to Mr. 
Tomoatsu Miyagi and Mr. Calvin Jim for your 
volunteerism and time to come out 
representing the Japanese community. 

There were 17 countries including 
Canada and 34 delegates who were proudly 
holding the flag of their countries. All 
delegates put on their traditional cloth or 
national color of their country. We hope this 
event will be recognized every year and give 
people in Calgary a moment to feel a sense of 
pride who they are and appreciate living in 
such a great city and country that is diverse 
and inclusive.  

Thank you to Calgary Sports and 
Entertainment Corporation for organizing the 
event to provide a wonderful experience in 
people’s life. Their effort to organize these 
extraordinary events has been recognized by 
the CJCA and many other ethnic cultural 
associations. 

Lastly, thank you to the BNG core 
members for your commitment to handle the 
future Multicultural Night Games for the 
Japanese Community!! 
 
 
 

http://www.exceedia.ca/
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www.jcbonspiel.com 

66th ANNUAL JC BONSPIEL 
by Cheryl McDonald 

The 66th Annual JC Bonspiel was held at the 

Calgary Curling Club on February 16 – 18, 
2018.  This year’s event had 44 teams 
registered in our Open event and 8 in the 
Seniors category for a total of 52 teams (208 
Participants).   3 teams travelled from BC to 
compete, all other teams were from various 
areas throughout Alberta. 

Over the course of the weekend, 
many visitors stopped by the club to watch 
some great curling and catch up with family 
and friends.   We gave away some fantastic 
prizes, donated by some very generous 
sponsors, each participant received a door 
prize and we also were able to refund $5.00 to 
each open participant due to our terrific 
fundraising efforts.  Nobody went home 
empty handed nor did anyone leave hungry as 
the Calgary Curling Club did an amazing job of 
ensuring all of our participants and guests 
were well fed. 

 
Mike Tomiyama (Chad Kloschinsky, Trisha 
Kloschinsky & Julie Hironaka) successfully 
defended his title of Open Champion for the 
2nd year in a row. 

 
The Seniors Event was won by Dave Shima 
(Calvin Moriyama, Diane Higa & Gail 
Ikebuchi), both teams are from Calgary.   
 
 
 
 

We have been hard at work archiving data 
from the past 66 years on our website under 
Past Winners (www.jcbonspiel.com).  We will 
continue to add items to our archives as they 
become available, if you have any historical 
material to contribute, please contact us at 

info@jcbonspiel.com. 

Special thanks to all of the 
participants, volunteers and sponsors without 
whom we would not be able to host such a 
fantastic event from year to year.  Our 67th 
Annual Event will be held in Lethbridge on 
Family Day weekend (February 2019) and will 
be hosted by Taber & surrounding areas.  
Please check our website for more 
information & details closer to the date. 

 

 
69th Annual Japanese-

Canadian Provincial  
Golf Tournament  

July 28 & 29, 2018 

This annual event will be held at the 

beautiful Paradise Canyon Golf & Country 
Club in Lethbridge, AB. on the weekend of 
July 28 & 29, 2018. The organizing of the 
2018 edition of the tournament will once 
again be a collaborative effort of 
representatives from Lethbridge, Calgary 
and Taber, therefore we are seeking support 
from all golfers with regards to sponsorships, 
donations and door prizes.  

If you would like to help support 
the tournament, please contact any of the 
following individuals: 
 

Blake Tomiyama (Calgary): 
Phone: (403) 251-0266  

Email:  tomiya1@telusplanet.net 
or 
Mas Shigehiro (Lethbridge): 
Phone: (403) 328-7184  

Email:  seisho@telus.net 
 

Online entries will be available sometime 
towards the end of April. 

http://www.jcgolf.ca 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
KAEDE CASINO VOLUNTEERS 

by Joanne Planidin 

On behalf of the Kaede Cultural Society, I 

would like to express our sincere thank you 
for your generous support and for kindly 
consenting to give up your precious weekend 
to help with our Casino event on April 21-22. 

Bonnie Brinker, Robin Clemis,  
Maureen Coleman, Aarin Curtis,  

Kelly Deschenes, Doug Hironaka,  
Russell Hironaka, Tomoyuki Honda,  

Pat Jetté, Paul Jetté, Cassie Langevin, 
Chase Langevin, Jean Masuda,  

Holger Mauthe, Peter McMahon,  
Doug Miller, Ted Nakatsu,  

Kathrine Nugent, Chad Pickerell,  
Kiyomi Planidin Wong, Candy Tedford,  
Yoshiko Planidin Coates, Bob Planidin, 
Shirley Shigematsu, Ted Wada & Eric Yeh 

 

CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS 

STAMPEDE BREAKFAST 
Saturday, July 7, 2018 

Maureen Coleman and I (Roger) are co-

chairing this year’s Stampede Breakfast 
and we will be relying on our advisor, Ruth 
Nagata, to help us with the organization of 
the event. In the coming months, we will 
be coming to you to help us organize this 
annual event. 
 

OMATSURI 2018 
Saturday, August 11, 2018 

The committee is planning on a great 

event again so be a part of it.  Volunteer, 
entertain or just come with family and 
friends. Looking forward to seeing you 
there! Contact: Ted Wada 
 

 

REMINDER 

Just a friendly reminder that the  

2018 CJCA Membership form is 

located at the back of the 

newsletter! 

 

http://www.jcbonspiel.com/
mailto:tomiya1@telusplanet.net
mailto:seisho@telus.net
http://www.jcgolf.ca/
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LONG-LIFE 

 

KOTOBUKI KAI 
by  
Tobie Sakamoto & Lorraine McNeill  
 

CALGARY KOTOBUKI SOCIETY 
2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

PRESIDENT, Kathrine Nugent 

PAST-PRESIDENT, Bill Toyota 

VICE-PRESIDENT, Tetsuo Wada 

TREASURER, Albert Nawata 

SECRETARY, Tobie Sakamoto 

DIRECTORS  
Nancy Kondo 
Ruth Nagata 

Shoko Nakazato 
Satomi Okabe 
Haruyo Onishi 
Tom Uyeno 
Kathleen Wall 

 
 

Spring is finally here after a very long 

and cold winter, hope everyone is 
enjoying the warmer weather. 

On February 14th  for 
Valentine’s,  Toban D and Special Events 
Committee led by Ted Wada prepared 
onigiri (rice balls) filled with salmon or 
umeboshi, sprinkled with furikake served 
with gobo kinpira and takuwan; with 
daifuku mochi and an orange for dessert. 
Vice Consul, Mai Tomori joined us for 
lunch and to say farewell prior to leaving 
for her next post in Bangladesh. 
 

 
On February 21st we saw the video, 
“Facing Injustice” a documentary on the 
relocation of Japanese Canadians who 
were forcibly removed from the West 
Coast in 1942 and placed on sugar beet 
farms in Manitoba.  

Consul General and Mrs. Tanabe 
joined us for lunch on February 28th as his 
tenure here has been completed. As a 
farewell gift he was presented with an 
engraved Kotobuki clock and Kotobuki 
pins were given to Consul General and 
Mrs. Tanabe by Kathrine Nugent.  Consul 
General Tanabe also entertained us with 
some lovely Karaoke Japanese songs. 

 
On March 21st, Matsue Takeda treated us 
to a demo of making special fancy 
geometric sushi (Sosaku Sushi).  

 
We celebrated Hiroshi Kuwahara’s 
104th Birthday on March 28th, with 
bento lunch and beautifully decorated 
cake from Amandine’s and balloons. His 
wife Kay, his son Doug and his daughter-
in-law Anne joined us in the celebration.  

 
April proved to be another busy time for 
Kotobuki members in preparing for the 
Sakura Tea held on April 21st which was 
another successful event as friends and 
family enjoyed visiting while sipping tea 
and enjoying the special plate of mochi 
cakes and orange. The Centre looked 
very festive with the bright green tables 
decorated with bunches of colorful 
alstroemeria coordinated by Kay Toyota.  

The beautiful Japanese wall 
hangings along with the red and white 
lanterns added a special touch. The 
Kotobuki Crafts table had many crafts 
made by members and by the Craft 
Committee. The Bake Table had many 
varieties of baking donated by the 
members, the sushi table with inari sushi, 
maki sushi and small rolls always popular; 
the Yaki Soba manned by the Youth 
Group,  CJCA table with display of books 
for sale as well as,” Okage Sama De”, a 
history and bio of the Japanese 
Canadians living in the Calgary area. 
Matsue Takeda had a table selling 
matcha ice cream decorated with mochi 
dango, fruit, miniature marshmallows, 
and topped with a white marshmallow 
with a happy face. New this year was the 
(Kimi Komi) Matoro Japanese dolls 
handmade by Hiromi Guest’s mother and 
a bake table of Japanese Sakura Mousse 
Cups, Sakura Madeleines and Sakura and 
green tea mini cakes by Cindy Bafia. The 
Buddhist Temple table sold gyozas. 
Nakagama’s from Lethbridge were here 
as well. Ken and his daughter Kendra 
were kept very busy. 

Special thank you to all the 
Kotobuki members who donated raffle 
prizes and to all the members who 
worked so hard in the preparations for 
the tea.  Special thank you go out to 
Nancy Kondo for coordinating the 
karinto prep on April 13th and for the 
preparation of all the mochi cakes for the 
tea plates served at the Sakura Tea. Ruth 
Nagai sends out special thank yous’ to 
everyone for all the wonderful baked 
goods.  
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Special thanks to Ted Wada director of 
Special Events for coordinating the 
Sakura Tea and to our MC Kathrine 
Nugent, also to Albert Nawata for 
looking after all the cash boxes and 
tallying up the revenues. Also to the craft 
coordinators; Amy Ichii, Aiko Furuya, Pat 
Sakura and to Grace Wada in Amy Ichii’s 
absence in helping with the setting up, 
pricing and making of the pendants , the 
ladies in charge of the bake sale; Ruth 
Nagai, Chris Jim, the kitchen staff, 
coordinated by Nancy Kondo,  the tea 
service coordinated by Shoko Nakazato.  

Also thank you to Lorraine 
McNeill for coordinating the raffle with 
Ruth Nagata and to Kathrine Nugent for 
calling out all the winning numbers.  

Thank you to all different groups and 
workers and to the setting up, the 
cleanup crew but most of all a very 
heartfelt thank you to all the many 

wonderful volunteers. 

Also a special thank you to Ruth Nagata 
who was there for everyone providing 
any needed assistance as well as needed 
supplies for their area, ordering all the 
sushi and coordinating the sale of the 
sushi as well as assisting with the raffle.  

 
Kotobuki is very fortunate to continue to 
have Joanne Planidin teach us odori, Tai 
Chi by Kozue Yamamoto (assisted by 
Charles Nakamura), Yoga by Donna 
Kanomata, chair exercises by Vanessa 
Robillard, and line dancing by Peggy 
Reine, keeping us young and agile! 

Thank you to Dr. Eureka Nakai 
who continues to come to provide foot 
care to members once a month and to 
Maureen Coleman for looking after the 
Health Care Program for our members. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING KOTOBUKI EVENTS: 

 

Sunday, June 10th - Day trip to Banff 
for brunch at the Banff Springs 
Hotel. 
 

KOTOBUKI GOLF DAY 

Well golfers – hope the snow is gone by 

June 11th! We have our full complement of 20 
golfers so everyone stay healthy! 

WHEN: Monday, June 11th  
at 10:00 am. 
WHERE: Cochrane Golf Club,  
240 Riverview Drive in COCHRANE, 

Phone: (403) 932-5103 
This is a 9-hole easy walking course but let us 
know if you need a riding cart for $23.00 for 2 
sharing or $12.00 a person. Pull cart can be 
rented for $5.00. We will again go with the 
Scramble format. Ladies will hit off the red 
tees and men the white tees. 

COST: $20.00 per player.  
The tournament cost charged by the Golf 
Course is $36.00, but thanks to the Kotobuki 
club for their generously, we are able to keep 
the cost down for each player. Lunch at 
Killarney’s at the Clubhouse. Players will be 
responsible for their own lunch. This is a fun 
day tournament for Kotobuki members so 
please make sure your membership is paid 
up for 2018.  

We will be accepting the golfing fee 
anytime now and please let us know if you 
would like us to rent a cart. 
Dan Ichii at emihiro1@telus.net or 
Al Nawata at nawatas@hotmail.com or 
Lorraine at l.mcneill@shaw.ca or 

Kathrine Nugent knugent@hotmail.ca 
 

AGL KOTOBUKI CASINO 
FUNDRAISER 

WHEN:  Wed., Aug. 1 &  

Thurs. Aug. 2, 2018 
WHERE:  Elbow River Casino 

(Volunteers required!) 

 

 
 
 

 

ENJOY!  
by Nancy Kondo 

 

BATA MOCHI 
 

1 box Mochiko 
2 1/2 cups sugar 
1 Tbsp. baking powder 

2 cups milk 

1/2 cup melted butter 
5 eggs 
1 can coconut milk 
1 tsp vanilla 
 

Mix all ingredients together by hand 
until well mixed.  

Pour into 9 x13 inch pan. 
Bake at 350 degrees for one hour, 
until golden colour. 
 

CHOCOLATE MOCHI 
 

Sift together: 
2 cups mochiko 
1 Tbsp. baking soda 

1 3/4 cup white sugar 
3 Tbsp. cocoa 
Mix well: 
2 eggs 
1 can (12 oz.) evaporated milk 
1 can coconut milk 

1/4 cup melted butter 
 

Stir flour mix into wet ingredients. 

Pour into 9 x 13 inch pan. 
Bake for 1 hour at 350 degrees. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:emihiro1@telus.net
mailto:nawatas@hotmail.com
mailto:l.mcneill@shaw.ca
mailto:knugent@hotmail.ca
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IN MEMORY 
by Ruth Nagata 
 

The Calgary Nikkei community 
is saddened by the passing of: 
 

 
 

 

 
GOMYO, Keiko 
June 15, 1928 – Nagano, Japan 
April 27, 2018– Calgary, AB 

It is with deep sorrow that we announce the 

passing of dear Keiko, treasured mother of 
Ikuo of Osaka, Japan and Yoshiko of Calgary. 
Keiko was born on June 15, 1928 in Nagano 
prefecture, Japan. As the eldest child, she 
became the inheritor of the Gomyo family 
lineage. The family owned a large sake 
brewery and relatives often came to visit with 
their children. One of the children was her 
future husband Kuranosuke (Kurano), who 
became her lifelong companion. 

Keiko decided to become a doctor 
during her middle school years in the 1940’s. 
She enrolled in a medical school in Tokyo in 
1945. She became reacquainted with Kurano 
during her studies and they married in 1951. 
In the early 1950’s, Kurano’s job took them to 
West Germany. They travelled extensively 
around Europe making lasting friends and 
returned to Japan in 1958. Keiko completed 
her specialization in pediatrics and worked for 
many years as a physician. In 1968, they made 
a life changing decision to move to Canada. 
Kurano continued his work as a mining 
engineer while Keiko pursued activities like 
pottery, odori (Japanese dance) and 
continued her dedication to Japanese culture. 
They retired to White Rock, BC where Keiko 
and Kurano spent several years on a small 
acreage.  
 

During that time Keiko immersed herself in 
her hobbies, the Japanese community and in 
developing a beautiful garden. Later they 
moved to Calgary to be closer to Yoshiko and 
her family. She was a member of the Japanese 
senior’s group (Kotobuki-kai) and taught 
odori there for several years. Up until her 
passing, she attended Kotobuki- kai regularly, 
participating in gentle exercise programs and 
English lessons. Keiko was happily looking 
forward to celebrating her 90th birthday with 
her family and friends in June. 

Keiko is sadly missed by her son-in-
law Doug of Calgary; daughter-in-law Masako 
of Japan and her grandchildren, Emily, Ben, 
Jun and Kumi. She is forever remembered for 
her thoughtfulness, generosity, perseverance 
and devotion to her family. 

Funeral Services will be held at 
McINNIS & HOLLOWAY (Park Memorial, 
5008 Elbow Drive S.W. Calgary, AB) on 
Thursday, May 17, 2018 at 1:00 p.m. 
Reception to follow at the funeral home. 
Condolences may be forwarded through 
www.mcinnisandholloway.com. 

 
NAGATA, Roy Masahiro 
May 23, 1926 – Sea Island, BC 
April 26, 2018 – Calgary, AB 

Roy Masahiro Nagata, much beloved 

husband, father, grandfather, uncle, and 
friend, slipped away peacefully on Thursday, 
April 26th at the age of 91. 

Roy was born in Sea Island, BC, on 
May 23rd, 1926, and was the youngest of six 
children in the Nagata family. He grew up 
near the Vancouver Cannery with other 
Japanese Canadian families involved in the 
salmon fishery, until 1942, when his family 
was relocated from the West Coast to 
Welling, AB, during World War II. 
Fortuitously, Roy met his future wife, Luri 
Oishi, from Raymond, during his consignment 
in Southern Alberta. 

After all Canadian wartime 
restrictions were lifted, Roy moved to 
Calgary, in September 1947, to attend the 
Provincial Institute of Technology and Arts 
(now known as SAIT), where he graduated in 
Electrical Engineering Technology in 1949.  
 
 
 

He practiced as a journeyman electrician for 9 
years, spent the next 7 years as an electrical  
designer, and eventually came full circle, 
when he decided to apply his skills as an 
instructor at SAIT for 25 years, beginning in 
1966. Roy also furthered himself by 
completing his Bachelor of Vocational 
Education in 1974, at the University of Alberta 
while on a sabbatical from his teaching duties 
at SAIT. He retired from SAIT as a Program 
Supervisor in 1991. He also served in the Royal 
Canadian Air Force Auxiliary as a Ground 
Radar Technician and flight sergeant for 13 
years from 1951-1964. 

Roy was proud of his heritage and 
strongly valued honesty, hard work, and 
higher education. He overcame the hardships 
of his youth to create a stable home 
environment for Luri, Cindy, and Kerry, and a 
host of pets. He was always quick to offer a 
helping hand to friends and strangers, alike; 
and welcomed members of his large extended 
family, many friends, and acquaintances over 
the years. Roy’s parents lived full-time with 
the family for 5 years after his father was 
bedridden from a stroke. 

He was an adept handyman, and 
would freely give of himself to do electrical 
wiring on homes for friends, and community 
groups, alike. Roy enjoyed hobbies like 
swimming, bowling, badminton, model-
making, karaoke, wood-carving, gardening 
and was a movie buff. Upon retirement, he 
tirelessly immersed himself in the Calgary 
Japanese Canadian Community, Japanese 
Language School, Kotobuki-kai, Japanese 
Community Newsletter (was an editor for 25 
years), and spent copious amounts of time 
doing volunteer work including the Calgary 88 
Olympics, World Police & Fire Games, Calgary 
Board of Education, and Consulate of Japan. 
He received numerous achievement and 
humanitarian awards over the years, 
culminating in an Emperor’s Award, 
presented to Roy in Japan by Emperor Akihito 
in 2005. 

Roy is survived by his wife of 62 
years, Luri (Nee Oishi); daughter Cindy 
Nagata-McMillan (Bryan); son Kerry (Erin); 
grandchildren, Maelle, Jona, and Shephard; 
older sisters, Hisako Sameshima, and Reiko 
Mitsuishi; numerous brothers and sisters-in-
law; cousins; nieces; and nephews. Roy was 
predeceased by his father, Sanshiro; mother, 
Saye; sisters, Fumi Suzuki, Yuki Fukumoto; 
and brother, Jerry. 

A memorial celebration of Roy’s life 
will be held at McINNIS & HOLLOWAY (Fish 
Creek, 14441 Bannister Road S.E., Calgary, 
AB) on Wednesday, May 23, 2018 at 2:00 P.M. 
Reception to follow at the funeral home. 
Condolences may be forwarded through 
www.mcinnisandholloway.com. 
 

https://www.google.com.br/maps/place/McInnis+%26+Holloway/@51.0091894,-114.083126,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x5371704e7986cc65:0xc0f2025834f9e4c6!8m2!3d51.0091894!4d-114.0809373
https://www.google.com.br/maps/place/McInnis+%26+Holloway/@51.0091894,-114.083126,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x5371704e7986cc65:0xc0f2025834f9e4c6!8m2!3d51.0091894!4d-114.0809373
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TERAKITA, Yoshiyuki (Yosh) 

November 12, 1929 – Fanny Bay, BC 
April 19, 2018 – Calgary, AB 

We are saddened to announce the sudden 

passing of Yosh Terakita on Thursday, April 
19, 2018 at age 88. Besides his loving wife of 
sixty-one years, Jeanine Yoko Terakita, Yosh 
is survived by his daughter Shelley Terakita; 
son Barry Terakita; daughter and son-in-law, 
Lisa and Danny Poland; three grandchildren, 
Kyle, Kane, and Mya Poland; his sister Kay 
Terakita; brother and sister-in-law, Bill and 
June Terakita; three sisters-in-law, Heidi 
Terakita, Tam Terakita and Shirley Terakita; 
brother-in-law Jim Tateishi; as well as 
numerous nieces and nephews. A Gathering 
to Celebrate Yosh's Life was held on April 22, 
2018. 

 
TERAKITA, Mitsuyuki (Mits) 
April 13, 1928 – Fanny Bay, BC 
April 5, 2018 – Calgary, AB 

Mitsuyuki (Mits) Terakita of Calgary, 

Alberta, husband of Hideko (Heidi) Terakita, 
passed away on Thursday, April 5, 2018, 
surrounded by his family. 

Mits was born on April 13, 1928 in 
Fanny Bay, BC to Itoe and Masao Terakita. He 
moved to Alberta in 1946 with his family to 
work on the Sugar Beet Farms. He would 
eventually join Terakita Floors with his two 
brothers, Kaz and Yosh, which they ran 
together until he retired in 1988. Mits was a 
loving husband to his wife, Heidi; father to 6 
children, Christine (John) Woychyshyn, 
Bonnie (Stuart) Brinker, Kayla (Geoff) 
Prowse, Candy (Garth) Tedford, Jill (Greg) 
Jones, and Tim (Sandy) Terakita; grandfather 
and great-grandfather to numerous 
grandchildren and great-grandchildren. He is 
survived by his brothers, Yoshiyuki 
(Jeannine), Bill (June); and sister, Momoyo 
(Larry); and two sisters-in-law, Tamiko 
Terakita and Shirley Terakita; and brother-in-
law, Jim Tateishi. He is predeceased by his 

brothers, Masayuki, Kazayuki, Masaji; and 
sister, Hiroko; and sister-in-law, Tayeko.  

Mits enjoyed going to Las Vegas 
and loved to fish, but the times he enjoyed the 
most were the hours he spent with family. He 
also loved spending time with his 
grandchildren and his great-grandchildren, 
who were his pride and joy. He will be 
remembered by the love and strength he 
leaves behind in his family. Funeral Services 
were held April 10, 2018.  

 

TOMIYAMA, Aiko "Betty" 
1930 – 2018 

Aiko "Betty" Tomiyama, passed away 

peacefully at the St. Teresa Place Care Centre 
in Calgary on Saturday, April 14, 2018 at the 
age of 87 years. The Funeral Mass was 
celebrated at St. Augustine's Catholic Church, 
in Taber, Alberta on April 19, 2018. She will be 
dearly missed by her four children Blake 
(Carole) Tomiyama of Calgary, Larry (Lucy) 
Tomiyama of Calgary, Chris (Heather) 
Tomiyama of Calgary and Ina Tomiyama of 
Calgary; grandchildren Stephanie, Melissa, 
Jessi (David), Jordan and Jarod. Aiko will also 
be fondly missed by her brother Bob 
Murakami; sisters Takaye (Aki) Tomiyama, 
Naomi (Mutsuo) Kuramoto; sisters-in-law 
Hobe Fujimagari, Sue Saruwatari, Shiz 
Tomiyama and Chizuko Murakami. She was 
predeceased by Yuki Tomiyama, her husband 
of fifty-six years; brothers Shinichi Murakami, 
Yoshimoto Murakami, Masamichi Murakami; 
sister Helen Fujimoto; brothers-in-law Jack 
Fujimagari, Mick Saruwatari, Yosh Tomiyama 
and Tats Fujimoto; sister-in-law Nancy 
Murakami. Aiko was born on August 24, 1930 
in Steveston, British Columbia, the third of 
eight children. Her family was evacuated to 
Greenwood, British Columbia in 1942. The 
family returned to Japan in 1946, but Aiko 
returned to Calgary in 1950. She married Yuki 
Tomiyama in 1956 and together they raised 
their family in Taber. She moved to Calgary in 
2013 to be closer to her family. Aiko was a 
proud member of the St. Augustine's CWL, 
the Momiji Dance group, and volunteered at 
the Taber Extended Care. She took great 
pride in her family and one of her greatest joys 
was spending time with her grandchildren. If 
friends so desire, in lieu of flowers or koden, 
memorial tributes in Aiko's name may be 
made directly to the Taber and District Health 
Foundation, 4326 - 50 Avenue, Taber, Alberta 
T1G 1N9.  

 
SEATH, Mavis (nee Marshall) 
April 8, 1923 – Sheffield, England 
February 16, 2018 – Calgary, AB 

Mavis Seath, of Calgary, passed away on 

Friday, February 16, 2018 at the age of 94 
years. Mavis was one of several children 
including her twin sister Joyce. Mavis worked 
for the government and raised two boys, 
Phillip and Derek independently. After Mavis 
retired, she enjoyed going on casino bus trips 
to Laughlin, Reno and Vegas to name a few. 
She also was a part of a scotch drinking club. 
Mavis was also a member of the Tai Chi club 
in Calgary. She will be greatly missed by her 
children, grandchildren and great-
grandchildren. 

 
KAGA, Tom 
1924 – 2018 

Tamotsu Kaga, beloved husband of Lily Kaga 

(nee Taniguchi), passed away peacefully in 
Taber with family by his side on Sunday, April 
15, 2018 at the age of 93 years. 

 
MARANO, Rose 
February 27, 1932 – Maibara, Japan 
March 14, 2018 – Calgary, AB 

Yukiko Rose Marano (nee Kawamura) 

passed away peacefully at home on March 14, 
2018 at the age of 86, surrounded by family 
and close friends. Her passing followed a 
brave battle with cancer, which weakened her 
body but could not diminish her spirit and love 
of life. 
 

We extend our heartfelt 
condolences to the families. 
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by Laura Sugimoto 

658-1st Ave NE, Calgary, Alberta 
Telephone: (403) 263-5723 

Mailing address:  
207 - 6 Street NE, Calgary, AB  T2E 3Y1 

calgarybuddhisttemple@gmail.com 
Website:  calgary-buddhist.ab.ca 

 

Calgary Buddhist Temple Update –  
May, 2018 

On the last weekend of April, Calgary 

Buddhist Temple had the honour of hosting 
the Annual General Meeting of Jodo Shinshu 
Buddhist Temples of Canada.  Delegates 
came from across Canada to share the 
Dharma, talk about Temple issues and 
successes, renew friendships, laugh a lot, and 
eat!  The AGM was a great success.   Thank 
you to all our volunteers who worked hard and 
made the weekend wonderful. 
 

UPCOMING SPECIAL SERVICES: 
May 27:   Keirokai, our yearly event 
honouring our members who are ‘Keiro’, 
that is, our senior, experienced Sangha 
members.  It is also Gotan-ye, the 
celebration of birth of Shinran Shonin, 
the founder of Jodo Shinshu Buddhism. 
Shinran Shonin was born on May 21, 
1173. Gotan means birth and Ye means 
gathering. 
June 17: Family Picnic, annual family 
day at Edworthy Park, site #1 on the 
west side of the river. Bring a potluck 
dish and the kids, dogs need to be on a 
leash, kids do not!  Games, races and 
prizes galore! 
August 26: Obon, Obon is a time to 
express our gratitude to loved ones who 
have passed on before us. Without 
them, we would not be who we are 
today.  We would not be where we are 
and we would not be able to do the 
things we do to enjoy life. Just think 
about the number of people involved in 
creating each of us.  Since we’re all 
influenced by a countless number of 
beings, our inter-connections, and 
therefore our debt of gratitude, is 
without bounds. Thus, temples hold an 
Obon memorial service to enable people 
to pay tribute to the departed.  
 
 
 

The service is usually held separately 
from the festival so that the sangha 
(Buddhist community) can participate in 
this solemn and respectful 
remembrance in quiet reflection. 

Also, the first Sunday of each 
month is Shotsuki, a monthly memorial 
service to honour and remember loved 
ones who passed away in that month.  
This service is now being followed by tea 
and light refreshments.  We encourage 
all seniors to attend; rides can be 
organized if needed. All services start at 
10:00 am on Sunday. 

There is a meditation session 
every Wednesday night at 7:00 pm, and 
a service every Thursday night at 7:30 
pm. 

The Temple will be closed from 
July 1 to August 4, reopening on August 
5 with a Shotsuki service. 

Need a boardroom for a 
meeting? A family celebration or a class 
you would like to teach? Consider the 
Calgary Buddhist Temple for your next 
professional function or social gathering.  
For rental inquiries, please email: 
templerentalrequest@gmail.com 
 

BOOKMARK 
 

PUBLICATIONS  
by Landscapes of Injustice 

 
"WITNESS to LOSS" Race, 
Culpability, and Memory in the 

Dispossession of Japanese 
Canadians 
Edited by Jordan Strangler-Ross  
and Pamela Sugiman 
 

"The Tree Trunk Can be My Pillow" - 

Edited by Sherri Kajiwara 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Photo Credit:  Mark Sakamoto 

with host Nicole Welsh of  

“My 96 FM, Your At Work Station”, 
Medicine Hat, AB 

 

http://calgary-buddhist.ab.ca/
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MAY 
MAY is ASIAN HERITAGE MONTH 

CJCA AGM 
Sunday, May 6, 2018 

 
“ATTENTION!” – TIME CHANGE 

CJCA KEIROKAI 
Saturday, May 12, 2018 

Time:  1 to 4 pm 
RSVP:  Centre Office 

Tickets required. 
 

“ATTENTION!” - DATE CHANGE 

KIMONO FAIR 
Date: Sunday, May 27, 2018 

10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Fee: NJCA/ CJCA Member $5/ 

Non-members $9 
Family (3 & more): Member $10/ 

Non-member $20 
Bring your KIMONO. Hair arrangement 
and Kimono dressing service will be 

provided. There will be: 
- Kimono accessary sale - Japanese 
treat sale - Kimono & Obi rental 
For hair arrangement, dressing kimono, 
and photo shooting, gratuity is 
appreciated. 
KIMONO FAIR SCHEDULE: 
*10:00 am - Professional Kimono 
dressing & Hair arrangement 
(appointment required) 
*Tea & Japanese sweets corner 

RSVP & INQUIRY: 

order@njcacalgary.ca or 
ntaeko@telus.net  
(Subject: KIMONO)  

by Friday, May 25 at 12:00 pm 
We are also recruiting volunteers. If 
you could help us out, please contact 

Taeko Nagao at (403) 640-7364 
 

JUNE 
 
 

JULY/AUGUST 

 
CJCA KIDS SUMMER CAMP 

Play & Learn Japanese craft,  
song and more! 

Date: Monday, July 9 to  
Friday, July 13 (5 days) 

Time: 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
Fee: $ 70.00, Age: 4-6years 

To register, please contact CJCA at 

cjcamain@shaw.ca 
Parents’ observation & volunteers 
are welcome. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 

 
 

 

OMATSURI 2018 
Saturday, August 11, 2018 

Time:  10 am – 5 pm 

Location:  MAX BELL CENTRE, 1001 Barlow Trail SE 

VISIT:  calgaryjapanesefestival.com 
 
 

Upcoming 
Events 

(Activities held at the Centre  
unless otherwise specified.) 

 

mailto:order@njcacalgary.ca
mailto:ntaeko@telus.net
mailto:cjcamain@shaw.ca
http://www.dealtrackersf.com/2013/06/
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MONDAY 

 
CJCA KARAOKE CLUB 

Starting:  January 15, 2018 
Time:  Noon to 3 pm 
(Bring your own lunch.)  

The CJCA Karaoke Club have a large 
collection of Japanese songs and  

some English songs too.  
Join us and sing your heart out! 

Contact:  Ted Wada 
(403) 278-8061  

or tgwada@ymail.com 
 

 
SHUJI (CALLIGRAPHY) CLUB 

Starting:  January 
(The first & the third Monday.)  

Time: 11:30 am - 2:30 pm,  
at Nikkei Centre (Basement) 

- Age over 55 years  

- Beginners welcome! 
To Register & details –  

Please contact: 
Hideko Moroto at (403) 226-5226 

or hideko@moroto.ca 
 

MIDNIGHT TAIKO KAI  
(Drumming - Evenings) 
Starting:  Year-round 

Monday & alternate Thursday  

President:  Ben Lim 
Booking Info:  T.L. Krezanoski 
bookings@midnight-taiko.ca 

Website: www.midnight-taiko.ca 
https://www.calgaryjca.com/copy-of-

events) 

TUESDAY 

 
KAEDE NO KAI (Odori/Dance) 

Starting:  January 9, 2018 
Time:  7 to 9 pm (& Saturday) 

Instructor:  Joanne Planidin 
kaedenokai@gmail.com 

 

WEDNESDAY 

KOTOBUKI KAI (Seniors) 

Starting:  January 10, 2018 
President:  Kathrine Nugent 

(403) 242-4691  
or knugent@hotmail.ca 

 

CJCA RENSHIKAN KARATE CLUB 
Starting:  Year-round 

6 to 8 pm (& Saturday 9 to 10 am) 
Instructor:  Seichi “Sey” Yamashiro 
Contact:  cjcsdcbyama@shaw.ca 

 
 

 

 

ABACUS (SOROBAN) 

Classes are year round! 

Starting:  January 10, 2018 
When:  Wednesday  
Time:  4 to 7 pm 

Location: Nikkei Centre (Basement) 
For information & registration, 

please contact:   

Takayuki Hatakeyama at 
sorobancalgary@gmail.com 

(403) 667-5884 or 
http://abacuscalgary.com 

 

THURSDAY 

 
SOGETSU IKEBANA GROUP 

Starting:  January  

(Bi-weekly) 
Time:  6 to 9 pm  

Instructor:  Keiko Otsuki 

ikebanastudio@shaw.ca 
Website: www.ikebanastudio.com 

 
 

“Programs” continued on next page. 

 
 
 
 
 

Programs 
(Activities held at the Centre  

unless otherwise specified.) 

mailto:tgwada@ymail.com
mailto:bookings@midnight-taiko.ca
http://www.midnight-taiko.ca/
https://www.calgaryjca.com/copy-of-events
https://www.calgaryjca.com/copy-of-events
mailto:kaedenokai@gmail.com
mailto:knugent@hotmail.ca
mailto:cjcsdcbyama@shaw.ca
mailto:sorobancalgary@gmail.com
http://abacuscalgary.com/
mailto:ikebanastudio@shaw.ca
http://www.ikebanastudio.com/
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“Programs” continued… 

 

THURSDAY / FRIDAY 

 
ZUMBA FITNESS 
Starting:  January 

 (Thursday or Friday) 
Time:  10 to 10:50 am 

Fee: Ask about “Punch Cards” 

$8 (Members)/$10 (Non-Members) 
“Bring a water bottle, towel  

and your smile!” 
Licensed Instructor:  Aoi Kurosawa 

For details: (403) 561-1340 or 
ciaociaoaoi@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/groups/ 

zumbawithaoi/ 
 

JAPANESE CULTURE FOR KIDS 
Starting:  January 11 – December 14 

(Thursday & Friday) 
Time: 10:00 am to 12:00 pm  
(For children under age 6.) 

For detailed schedule/fee information:  

Taeko at (403) 650-7634 or 
japanesekidsclass@gmail.com 

 

JLS – Thursday/Friday Evenings 
Classes held at: 

Queen Elizabeth Jr./Sr. High School 
512 18th Street NW, Calgary 

Principal:  Yoshiki Komori 
contact@calgaryjls.com 

Website: www.calgaryjls.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SATURDAY 

NIHONGO TIME  
“Japanese Conversation” 

Starting:  January 6 (Year-round) 
Time:  10 am to noon 

Drop-in:  $7.50 (Member)/$9.00 
Contact:  Taeko Nagao 

(403) 650-7634 or ntaeko@telus.net 
 

“POCO A POCO” CHOIR (NJCA) 

Starting:  Year-round  

The first Saturday 1:00 - 3:00 pm, 
the third Sunday 10:00 am - Noon 

Contact:  Taeko 
 

SUNDAY 

 
HYOTTOKO DANCE CLUB 

Starting:  Sunday’s  
Time:  2 – 3 pm 

Hyottoko Dance was originated in Japan  
a few hundred years ago and is 
practiced to this day in many 

communities in Japan. The dance is a 

repetition of simple moves – men and 
women dance together, wearing 
humorous looking masks called 

hyottoko, okame and kitsune, head 

covers and ukatas.  It’s a lot of fun and 
a way to introduce traditional Japanese 

culture to Canada. 

Contact Ted Wada for details: 
(403) 278-8061 or tgwada@ymail.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 
LINE DANCE CLUB 

Starting:  Sunday’s (January – June) 
Time:  3 to 4:30 pm 

Fee:  $40 for 10 lessons. 
“Please join us!  It is great exercise and 
lots of fun.  No experience necessary, 

just drop-in and sign-up!”    
Contacts:  Ted Wada or Rocky Oishi 

(403) 278-8061 or tgwada@ymail.com 
(403) 281-1203 or rjoishi@shaw.ca 

 

 

CJCA (BNG) 
Business Network Group  

Supporting Each Other for Mutal Success! 

Email:  cjcabng@shaw.ca 
 “Like” us at: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups
/643504739077594 

BNG TOPICS & SCHEDULE 
(Subject to change.) 

JUNE 12, 2018: Marketing 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2018: Human 
Resource-Recruiting, Retaining  
and Firing Staff 
NOVEMBER 13, 2018: Business Plan 
DECEMBER (TBA), 2018: 4th Annual 
Holiday Party 

Inquiry for a CJCA Membership, 

please send an email via 
cjcamain@shaw.ca  

(Attention: To the BNG) 
 
 

 

 
If you, or anyone you know, is 

interested in getting involved or 
being a part of the local Calgary 

JCYL, please contact us at: 

ask.jcyl@gmail.com 
 
 

mailto:ciaociaoaoi@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/
mailto:japanesekidsclass@gmail.com
mailto:contact@calgaryjls.com
http://www.calgaryjls.com/
mailto:ntaeko@telus.net
mailto:tgwada@ymail.com
mailto:tgwada@ymail.com
mailto:rjoishi@shaw.ca
https://www.facebook.com/groups/643504739077594
https://www.facebook.com/groups/643504739077594
mailto:cjcamain@shaw.ca
mailto:ask.jcyl@gmail.com
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NEW JAPANESE CANADIAN 
ASSOCIATION (NJCA) 

   MAILING ADDRESS: 
   Box 34137, Westbrook P.O. 

   Calgary, AB   T3C 3W2 
   CONTACT US:   
   TEL:   
   EMAIL:  orders@njcacalgary.com 
   WEBSITE:  www.njcacalgary.ca 
 

 
 

NJCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Anna Tokuhira 
Atsuko Boyd 
Hitomi Ono 
Kiyomi Hayashi 
Mai Nagao 
Michiko Kajita (new) 
Miyuki Perry 
Naoki Ikeda 
Noriko Kimura 
Norie Akita (new) 
Rebecca Scheiris (new) 
Taeko Nagao 
 
Many thanks to retired members:  
Shinya Tanaka, Akemi Sato &  
Alex Nagao (Past-President). 
* New President to be elected. 
 

 

 

JAPANESE YOUTH 

ASSOCIATION OF CALGARY 

FOR INFORMATION:  Mai Nagao at 
jyacalgary@gmail.com 

Website: 
http://jyacalgary.wordpress.com/ 

Find us on – Twitter and Facebook 

 
 

 
 
 

2018 EVENTS SCHEDULE (NJCA) 

 
 

 
“COMPUTER CLASSES”  

Free for CJCA/NJCA Members! 
WHEN:  Classes are held twice a month 

Classes are intended for beginner to mid-level users.  
You can participate if you:   are planning to start using a computer/internet/e-mail - 
want to improve your computer skill - want to learn how to use applications (Excel, 
Word, Photo-editor, etc.) - have a question (hardware, software, iPad, PC, printer, 
trouble, etc.) - don't have a computer but want to try anyway (student computers are 
available).  Maximum 4 students at a time.   

To “reserve” your spot, contact:   

Alex Nagao at 403-390-0285 or nagaoa@telus.net   
You can check the class schedule at: 

http://teamup.com/ks9d5aa2c7a7c537 
 
 

CJCA Library & Computer class hours: 
 January to June / September to December 

The first Saturday and the third Sunday 1:00 - 4:00 pm

http://www.njcacalgary.ca/
mailto:jyacalgary@gmail.com
http://jyacalgary.wordpress.com/
mailto:nagaoa@telus.net
http://teamup.com/ks9d5aa2c7a7c537
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CONSULATE GENERAL OF JAPAN IN CALGARY 

 
Suite 950, 517 – 10th Avenue SW   Calgary, AB   T2R 0A8 

Tel:  (403) 294-0782 or info@cl.mofa.go.jp 

www.calgary.ca.emb-japan.go.jp 

 
“Like” us at: 

http://www.facebook.compages/Consulate-General-of-
Japan-in-Calgary/1391875607712074 

 

 
Good-bye from Kotobuki Kai! 
Farewell and happy retirement to  

Consul General Kunihiko Tanabe and Mrs. Tanabe. 
Also, good luck to Ms. Mai Tomori who will promoting 

Japanese culture at her new posting in Dhaka, the capital 
city of Bangladesh, in southern Asia. 

 
http://centre.nikkeiplace.org 

Our mission is to honour, preserve, and share Japanese culture and 
Japanese Canadian history and heritage for a better Canada 

 

 
 
 

 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF JAPANESE CANADIANS 

 
“Leaving a Proud Legacy for Future Generations” 

180 McPhillips St.  Winnipeg, MB   R3E 2J9 
Tel:  (204) 943-2910 or national@najc.ca or 

www.najc.ca 
 

Introducing:  Executive Director Kevin Okabe 

The National Association of Japanese Canadians (NAJC) is pleased to 

announce the appointment of Kevin Okabe as the new Executive Director, 
effective May 1, 2018. 

 

Kevin, based in Calgary, Alberta, has 
been actively involved with the 
Japanese Canadian community at 
both the local and national levels for 
over thirty years. Locally, he helped 
organize Japanese Canadian youth 
groups and he has served on the 
boards of community organizations in 

Winnipeg and Calgary. The former President of the Calgary Japanese 
Community Association, he chaired the 2011 Calgary Tsunami Relief 
campaign. 

Kevin has a long history with the NAJC and served for five 
terms, taking on the roles of Director, Secretary and Treasurer for the 
organization. He worked on the NAJC’s Youth, Strategic Planning, 
Finance and Heritage Committees, and was instrumental in shaping the 
organization’s investment strategy. 

Kevin comes to his new role with the NAJC after retiring from 
the private sector, where he served as Chief Operating Officer for MSH 
International (Canada), a provider of expatriate insurance solutions, for 
the past ten years. He also spent over fifteen years working in public 
practice with Grant Thornton and PricewaterhouseCoopers. He holds 
certifications as a Chartered Professional Accountant and in Information 
Technology audit and governance, and was recognized as one of 
Calgary’s Top 40 under 40 in 2007. He and his wife Naoko Maebashi own 
and operate two retail stores and a deli in Banff and Kananaskis, Alberta. 

As Executive Director, Kevin’s priorities for the NAJC include: 

 Researching and suggesting strategic alternatives for consideration 
by the organization 

 Supporting the work of the NAJC’s Executive Board and committees, 
including the organization of the Annual General meeting 

 Stabilizing and streamlining the back office and accounting 
administration for the organization 

 Enhancing communication within the organization and 
strengthening partnerships to achieve common goals 

The NAJC Board of Directors looks forward to working with Kevin as we 
continue to redefine and enhance the organization’s role in serving the 
Japanese Canadian community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2018 NAJC AGM to be held
September 21-23 in Winnipeg at the 
Canadian Museum for Human Rights.

mailto:info@cl.mofa.go.jp
http://www.calgary.ca.emb-japan.go.jp/
http://www.facebook.compages/Consulate-General-of-Japan-in-Calgary/1391875607712074
http://www.facebook.compages/Consulate-General-of-Japan-in-Calgary/1391875607712074
mailto:national@najc.ca
http://www.najc.ca/
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VOLUNTEERS 

ONE OF THE MANY “VOLUNTEER” 

ORGANIZED EVENTS AT CJCA… 
 

 

 
 

2018 SAKURA TEA 

 

 
Got Gyoza? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUPPORTERS 
 

 

 

 

 

CREATIVE CRAFTS & CUPCAKES 
AT HINAMATSURI PARTY  

 

 
 

More photos available on the CJCA Website! 
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MISSION STATEMENT 

“By honouring and celebrating our ancestry and 

history, the Calgary Japanese Community Association 

will be a vibrant and inclusive organization that 

encourages and promotes our Japanese heritage, 

culture and legacy within the Nikkei community and 

with all Canadians.” 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
The “2018” CJCA Membership Application form is located at 
the end of the newsletter.  Members only will receive an 
additional “Monthly” E-Newsletter update. 

ADVERTISING? 
Advertising options and rates are available through the 

office. 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
WANTED:  Help to run our various activities. 

CJCA LOGO 
Designed by Eugene Ouchi (1943 - 2010) 

MANY THANKS! 
To article contributors, proof-readers, printer, 
photographers & illustrators. 
 

 

 
Our thanks to “Nakagama’s Japanese Food & Giftware” 

of Lethbridge for travelling to Calgary so we can  
enjoy our favourite products!   

See their 2018 schedule on Page 21. 
 

 

FACILITY 
Please contact the office before dropping-off items.  
(CDs, software, books, magazines, tapes) 

LIBRARY HOURS 
Monday thru Friday during office hours or first Saturday  
(1-4 pm) and third Sunday (1-4 pm). (Subject to change.) 

LOST & FOUND 
Unclaimed items will be disposed of on a regular basis. 

LOOKING FOR A VENUE? 
Contact the office for a variety of hall rental options! 
 

REMINDER 

WEBSITE &  

PHOTO GALLERY 

www.calgaryjca.com 
 

 
 
 

Centre Notes 

http://www.calgaryjca.com/
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ATTENTION:  “NEW LOCATION” 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CJCA ADVERTISERS 



CALGARY JAPANESE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 18 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Place your AD here!
Contact the Centre 

for details.
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“FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE…” 

  
Nakagama’s from Lethbridge will be at the Centre on: 

July 7, 2018 - Stampede Breakfast  

Saturday, August 11, 2018 - Omatsuri Festival 

Wednesday, October 31, 2018 

Wednesday, December 5 or 12, 2018 (To be determined.) 

 

 
http://hillspantry.com 

 Bosch (403) 329-8227 TOLL FREE 
 
 
 

 
 
 

http://hillspantry.com/
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CJCA MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 
 

 
 
 


